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This week is National Reconciliation Week – an opportunity for everyone to think about our shared 
histories and cultures, and to explore how each of us can contribute to 
achieving reconciliation in Australia. The theme of this week was Bridging 
Now to Next, and a reminder for all Australians to step forward together, to 
look ahead and to continue to work towards reconciliation as past lessons 
guide us. We have commemorated this week with Library book displays, a 
primary colouring competition, and the ongoing construction of our 
fantastic indigenous garden. Our school was recently successful in 
gaining a grant from Wannon Water (thank you Shannon!) to create six 
totem poles that recognise the six distinct seasons of the Eastern Maar 
landscape – a big thanks also to Nifty’s Rural Fencing for the installation of 
the posts. Our Hands On Learning students are continuing to link areas of 
the garden with timber and bluestone walkways, and a recent load of 
mulch is helping to retain moisture and keep weeds at bay. The 
transformation of this part of our school grounds is very special indeed. 

Our Year 7’s returned to school this week after spending Monday to 
Wednesday at the Roses Gap Camp in the Gariwerd National Park; this was the first of our year level 
camps for the year. Students absolutely enjoyed their time in the northern Grampians, tackling canoeing, 
abseiling, the heights of crate stacking, some long hikes and ever-challenging ropes courses. I suspect 
that staff and students involved will have slept well after returning! 

 

Our Year 7 and 8 students have been enjoying AFL Nines during PE lessons, 
with a smaller field and team sizes allowing for lots of skill development and 
physical movement. Well done to Mr Webb for organising this experience, and for 
gaining the Sporting Schools funding to allow this to happen.  

Students in Years 4-VCE will be involved in the 2025 Attitudes to School survey 
during the next fortnight. This annual survey is a strong source of data about 

student perceptions of their learning and connection to each other and is an important starting point for 
school improvement planning for 2026. Surveys are conducted online, and the privacy of each student is 
protected through the use of unique student logins, and the deidentification of student personal details. 
Please note that this survey is voluntary, and that families do have the option to request that their child or 
children do not take part in the survey – please refer to the Information and Consent Letter attached to 
our newsletter for more information about how to make this request to our school. 

 

 



 

A large group of staff took part in a day of bike education last week, conducted by trainers from 
Road Safety Victoria. The aim of the day was to broaden staff knowledge around 
teaching bike education at our school, and to ensure that our school cycling 
resources are well used over time. Students are currently taking part in on-road 
cycling training at lunchtimes, in preparation for secondary cycling camps that will 
happen later in the year. It’s great to see staff and students out and about on bikes, 

being physically active and making the most of our excellent school cycling resources.  

A reminder to families and students that it is a legal requirement to wear seat 
belts on a bus when they are fitted, no matter how old you are.  Bus Captains are 
assisting me to monitor this requirement on buses, and our drivers are reporting that 
students are now belting themselves in with greater enthusiasm. I will continue to 
visit each bus on a regular basis to remind students of this requirement, and 
students who are reluctant to follow this requirement could lose the privilege of bus travel for a period of 
time. I am currently arranging a bus safety session for students delivered by Bus Association Victoria 
before the end of term which will further reinforce the importance and responsibility of safe bus travel 
behaviour. 

It's pleasing to note that a community event is happening at the Hawkesdale Memorial Hall on the 10TH of 
June; the Rain Check – A Night For The Blokes is designed to provide support, wellbeing information 
and camaraderie for district farmers at a time when ongoing drought is creating hardship and 
uncertainty. We recognise that the drought is having a multitude of effects on families and the wider 
community at this time, and it’s great to see a local initiative providing support to those most affected. 
Please refer to the flyer in this newsletter for further details about this event, and phone your RSVP 
through by June 8.  

The 2024 Annual General Report is now available for viewing on our College website, and I would 
encourage parents to read through this report as a reflection on school achievement and areas for 
improvement noted from last year.  

Please remember that two pupil free days have been approved by School Council in June – a staff 
professional development day on Tuesday June 10, and a report writing day on Monday, June 23. 
Students will not be required at school for classes on either of these days. We are always conscious that 
pupil free days require plenty of advance planning and notice for families, so please note June 10 and 
June 23 as pupil free days on your calendars or online organisers. 

Have a great weekend everyone! 

 

Mr Ralph 
Principal 
 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 


